[bookmark: _Hlk504554108][bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STOURTON CAUNDLE PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON MONDAY, 15TH JANUARY 2018 AT 7.30P.M. IN THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Chairman H.Walker, C. Jones, P. Lane, R. Paull, J. Waltham
IN ATTENDANCE:  District Councillor Batty-Smith

	123.a
	To Receive Apologies:
Apologies were received from District and County Cllr. Carr-Jones

	

	123.b
	Confirmation of Minutes of the last meeting:
The minutes of the meeting held on December 4th, 2017, were approved and signed, having been circulated.

	

	123c.
	Matters Arising Therefrom:
Planning Result:
Proposal: Erect two storey extension.
Location: Brunsell Farm, Cat Lane, Stourton Caundle, DT10 2JX
Reference: 2/2017/1688/HOUSE
Planning Permission was granted for this application by NDDC on 8th December 2017.

	

	
123d.
	
Declarations of interest:
P. Lane declared an interest in Item 3 re Grass Cutting in the play area and Brimble Cottages.

	

	
	
OPEN FORUM
No members of the public present.

	

	
	
MAIN AGENDA

1. COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT.
Cllr. Carr-Jones sent a monthly report with an update on the Local Government Re-Organisation in Dorset, which is not yet agreed.


2. PLANNING
Location:    THE RETREAT, STOURTON CAUNDLE DT10 2JN                           
                Proposal:    REPLACE EXISTING VELUX ROOFLIGHTS WITH 
              DORMERS AND REMOVE ROOF TO DORMER TO FORM FLAT 
              ROOF
                Reference:  2/2017/1718

Councillors considered the drawings well presented with photographs, making them easy to understand. Neighbours had been informed and no objections had been received.
R. Paull proposed no objections, seconded by C. Jones and all agreed.



3. GRASS CUTTING FOR 2018 SEASON:
Quotes were obtained from the current contractors: Mr. Cosh quoted £85 per cut for the closed churchyard and £110 per cut for the cemetery and ‘The Pound’ outside Anvil Cottage and D. J. Lane quoted £45 per cut for the play area and £20 per cut for the grassed area in Brimble Cottages. All cuts are restricted to 14 in the season and are unchanged from 2017.  The District Council refund the cost of the closed churchyard and Brimble Cottages.
C. Jones proposed to accept both quotes seconded by R. Paull. Clerk to obtain 3 quotes in September 2018 for the 2019 season to test the market.

4. PRECEPT AND BUDGET:
The budget was examined and discussed, considering the likelihood of the play area cycle track requiring replacement within the next year or two. The equipment is also to be painted.
The DAPTC Chairman’s report includes advice to consider extra costs to cover a new charge for a data controller for the General Data Protection Regulations in May and to consider the possibility that the Secretary of State introduces the Referendum Principles for Parish Councils. Changes may also be made by the proposed new Unitary Authority which may have funding implications.
Councillors agreed with R. Paull’s proposal to request £7,000 seconded by J. Waltham.

5. AUTO ENROLMENT FOR PENSION RE CLERK:
Clerk does not qualify for a pension under this scheme as salary is too low.

6. ANNUAL PARISH MEETING ARRANGEMENTS AND DATE:
The reports submitted by village organisations were published in a separate insert in the Caundler Magazine in 2017 which made delivery easy and it was agreed to do the same this year. Date agreed was 16th May at 7.30p.m.

	

	123.e
	
FINANCE AS AT 15.01.2018
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	8,501  71
	

	DEPOSIT ACCOUNT
	1,879  26
	

	TOTAL
	
	10,380  97



CHEQUES TO APPROVE AT THE MEETING
	CHEQUE NUMBER
	
	

	100917
	Stourton Caundle Village Hall
Annual Grant
	  200  00

	100918
	Clerk Salary, 3 quarters (less PAYE)
	1,200  00  


Proposed:       R. Paull                Seconded: J. Waltham


EXTERNAL AUDIT
A course for clerks about the new audit arrangements is being held on January 30th for which the clerk has enrolled already to meet the deadline, cost £15. All agreed it was important for the clerk to attend.

	

	123.f
	ROUTINE CORRESPONDENCE
e-mail
06.12.2017  G.C.Jones - Highways Structural Maintenance Programme 2018/19
08.12.2017 DAPTC newsletter includes DAPTC subscriptions for 2018/2019
11.12.2017 County Councillor’s briefing
19.12.2017 NDDC Confirmation of tax base for precept, application form etc.
04.01.2018 Highways - Road Closure at Barrow Hill, Stalbridge subsequently cancelled
08.01.2018 LGR Briefing from Graham Carr-Jones
12.01.2018 Agenda for DAPTC Northern Area Meeting in Sturminster Newton Tuesday 15th January – APOLOGIES TO BE SENT
12.01.2018 DAPTC Newsletter


Clerks and Councils direct magazine
LCR Magazine

Letter dated 11th December 2018 from Simon Hoare inviting up to two representatives to a meeting at The Crown Hotel, Blandford to a meeting on Friday 2nd February 3p.m. to 5p.m. entitled ‘Parish Councils Roundtable.’
Apologies to be sent as no-one available to attend.

	

	123.g
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS/MATTERS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Attendance: The need for regular attendance at meetings was  raised.  Standing Orders state that “Councillors have a duty to attend all council meetings, and if absent should give a good reason (illness etc.)”.  Concern was expressed that this requirement is not being met by all councillors, making the organisation and management of meetings potentially difficult.  Several parishioners have expressed a willingness to serve on the Council if invited, and it was suggested that current members who have difficulty in attending regularly should be asked to consider standing down. 

	

	123.h
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING: March 2018: Exact date t.b.c.

	

	123.i
	TIME OF CLOSURE: 8p.m.
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